MEETING OF BOARD OF MANAGEMENT ON TUESDAY 22 OCTOBER 2024
AGREED REPORT

The Principal’s written report to Board members in advance of the meeting provided an
extensive briefing on a wide range of activities within the college. These included:

- The extensive range of extracurricular activities provided by teachers for students

- The great work of the staff committees and their reports to date

- The enthusiastic engagement of staff and students in the Open Night

- The participation and successes of students in representing the college in various sports

- The activities and ongoing plans of the LCA and Transition Year students

- The wonderful work of the Library and Sustainability Committees

- The blossoming of student leadership as evident in the four student leadership teams

- Thelinks with the Parents’ Association and the plans to strengthen and deepen the
engagement and co-operation

- The start of the school year Mass

The Board accepted and supported:

- The External Mock Exams Correction staff proposal

- The Digital Learning report and recommendations

- The Curriculum Review report

- The School Self-Evaluation (SSE) report

- Thereportand recommendation from the college IT consultant on the need to upgrade
the college Wifi

- The Positive Code of Behaviour review amendments.

The Board congratulated Junior Certificate students on their exam results and thanked their
teachers for their work with these students over the three years of Junior Cycle.

The subject inspection in Geography due in November was noted and the Board extended best
wishes to the subject teachers and school leadership.

The Child Protection Oversight Report (CPOR) was presented to the Board. The financial report
by the external accountant for the schoolyear 2023-2024 is expected for the next meeting.

The Board wished well to all staff on sick leave or maternity leave and wished all staff and
students a restful and safe midterm break.

The next meeting of the BOM will be held on Tuesday, 10" December at 7pm in the college.



